American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Teleconference Board Meeting

May 17, 2010

The meeting convened at 8:30 P.M. with all Officers present.

The first item on the agenda was to choose the location of next year’s convention which will be on April 29th, 30th and May 1st of 2011. The Board had received six bids for consideration; Wilderness Inn in Fremont, Guesthouse Inn in Lincoln, Omaha Double Tree Inn, Holiday Inn Kearney, Country Inn in Lincoln and the New World Inn in Columbus.

Each location was discussed separately and the hands-down favorite was New World Inn in Columbus, due to their attentive and cooperative attitude. They always make us feel so welcome and the travel to and from is not inconvenient.

The Board meeting for June will be held in Columbus at the New World Inn on the 19th at 10:30 A.M. where we will take one more look at the hotel and sign the contract.

The next item: The Treasurer, Howard Compton, reported that as soon as the grant applications for the cab fare subsidy projects have been sent out, he will distribute the funds of the Transportation Project to the two cab fare subsidy projects through the General Fund.

It was announced that Sharon Brennfoerder will be in the hospital for angioplasty surgery on the 26th, we send her every good wish for a speedy recovery.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M., the shortest teleconference on record.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen, Recording Secretary

